

DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICS

J. C. Carter Professor of Theoretical Physics

PHONE: 504 865-3643

E-MAIL: BRANS @ LOYNO.EDU

February 10, 2010

Departamento de Fisica Centro de Investigacion y de Estudios Avanzados del IPN

Dear Professor Matos,

Please accept this letter as a belated thank you for you very fruitful participation at our General Relativity conference, "International Workshop on Scalar Field" which was held at Loyola University in New Orleans, 18th-22th April 2000. Your invited talk, "The Scalar Field Dark Matter Model" was very well received and contributed significantly to our conference,

Thanks again, and best wishes for your continued outstanding work in General Relativity and related fields. I hope we can get together again before too long.

Sincerely,

Carl H. Brans